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AGENDA LANGUAGE: 
Consider and take appropriate action on approval of a license agreement 
with T & S Real Property, Ltd., to enter upon County property to conduct 
groundwater monitoring and/or maintenance on a previously installed water 
transfer pipe at 5021 East Cesar Chavez Street. 

BACKGROUND/SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
The Facilities Management Department (FMD) received a request from 
Ranger Environmental Services., (Ranger) for assistance in obtaining a new 
two year license agreement to provide them with access to the previously 
installed groundwater monitoring well and buried water transfer pipe. The 
monitoring well and water transfer pipe were installed by Ranger under the 
previous license agreement that was approved by the Commissioners Court 
on July 20, 2010. This previous license agreement was for a two year term 
but also included a provision for the FMD Director to approve a one month 
extension, which was done to extend the term of the original agreement to 
August 20, 2012. 

Ranger is under contract to Strasburger Enterprises, Inc., (Strasburger) to 
perform investigation and corrective remediation of the contamination 
originating from the 5011 East Cesar Chavez property. The Texas 
Commission on Environmental Quality is requiring Strasburger to perform 
these activities as part of the on-going corrective action process associated 
with remediation of the contamination originating from their property. H.T. 
Strasburger, President, T & S, Inc., acting as General Partner of T&S 
Property, Ltd., has signed the license agreement prepared by Christopher 
Gilmore, Assistant County Attorney, that incorporates the terms that the 
County requires prior to approval of this request. T & S Real Property has 
also provided a check in the amount of $1 ,300 as the fee for the two year 
term of this new license agreement, which is the same amount as submitted 
for the previous license agreement. 
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